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Name of Committee or Council: Space Allocation Committee 

 

Chair Mitch Robinson  

 

Meeting Dates in Current Year: See Below 

 

Major Actions or Accomplishments: 

 

Space Allocation Committee Members FY 2020-21 

Mr. Mitch Robinson, Vice President for Finance and Administration 

Dr. Maria Cronley, Provost and Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs 

Dr. Eric Norman, Vice President for Student Affairs 

Gen Ron Bailey, Vice President for External Affairs (ended March 2021) 

Ms. Dannelle Whiteside (as of April 2021) 

Mr. Kris Phillips (as of April 2021) 

Dr. Christine Mathenge, Faculty Senate President (Dr. Jane Semler as of May 2021) 

Dr. Sherri Prosser, Faculty Representative 

Dr. Daniel Frederick, Faculty Representative 

Dr. Lorneth Peters, Staff Representative 

Mr. Kito Aruh, SGA President  

Andy Kean, Director of University Facilities 

Marc Brunner, Director of University Design and Construction, ex officio 

 

Meeting Dates FY 2020-2021: 

September 30, 2020 

October 19, 2020 

March 31, 2021 

April 21, 2021 

May 12, 2021 

 

Approved Actions by the Committee: 

See attached approval letters to the President with supporting documentation for fiscal year 

2020-2021. 
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Space Allocation Committee Meeting                                                                            
  
September 30, 2020 @ 1:00 p.m.  
  
Zoom Meeting 

__________________________________________________________________  
  

Agenda  
  

Attendees: Mitch Robinson, Maria Cronley, Ronald Bailey, Eric Norman, Christine Mathenge, 

Lorneth Peters, Andy Kean, Daniel Frederick, Sherri Prosser, Kito Aruh, Marc Brunner, and 

Hannah Allen (Minutes)   

 

Guest: Karen Meisch  
 

Discussion Items:  
 

1. GIS Center Request 

 

Norman made a motion to table the GIS Center request. Peters seconded the motion. 

 

Discussion: 

 

Robinson discussed the request from Mike Wilson to allow the GIS Center to use the entire 

building at 601 N 2nd St, which would cause the IT office currently housed there to be 

relocated. Brunner discussed the current layout of the building and the possibility of shared 

space. The committee discussed where the IT staff could potentially move if the request 

was approved. Cronley discussed the possibility of reconfiguring other IT space to be flex-

space. The committee agreed that the CIO, David Sanchez, needs to be brought more into 

the discussion. Brunner will meet with Sanchez and Wilson to get an understanding of both 

the GIS Center space needs and the IT space needs. Meisch discussed the growth of the GIS 

Center and the need for more space to sustain this growth. Cronley advised that the need 

for space is time-sensitive and would allow the center to further serve the community.  

 

Committee Vote: 

 

The committee approved to table the GIS Center request. 
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Space Allocation Committee Meeting                                                                            
  
October 19, 2020 @ 3:30 p.m.  
  
Zoom Meeting 

__________________________________________________________________  
  

Agenda  
  

Attendees: Mitch Robinson, Maria Cronley, Ronald Bailey, Eric Norman, Christine Mathenge,  

Andy Kean, Daniel Frederick, Sherri Prosser, Marc Brunner, Mike Wilson, Karen Meisch, David 

Sanchez, Austin Siders and Hannah Allen (Minutes)   

 

Absent: Lorneth Peters, Kito Aruh 
 

Bailey motioned to approve the minutes from September 30, 2020. Frederick seconded the 

motion. The committee approved the minutes. 
 

Discussion Items:  
 

1. GIS Center Request Follow-up 

 

Norman made a motion to consolidate IT functions, including administrative programming, 

technical services, networking services and IT security into one location and turn over 

vacated space to GIS Center, Language and Speech Pathology program, and the College of 

STEM. Bailey seconded the motion.  

 

Discussion: 

 

Brunner discussed the exploration of other space options to accommodate IT or GIS, but 

nothing was identified that did not require costly renovations or moving other 

departments. The committee discussed that IT is spread out over campus and should be 

consolidated into one space. Cronley introduced a new request for the MS in Speech 

Language Pathology program to use space currently occupied by IT in the Marian St 

Apartments. Robinson discussed the new space request from IT for the Buyers and Harvey 

building once ownership transfers from the Foundation to the University. The Buyers and 

Harvey building will need some renovations to the restrooms and some exterior work. 

Brunner will evaluate the Marian St Apartment space with Dean Tucker Brown for the SLP 
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program because the rooms are not well insulated for sound at the moment. Sanchez 

discussed the benefits of co-locating the IT staff in one building. Robinson said that costs 

need to be evaluated to convert the Marian St apartments and the Byers and Harvey 

building on N 2nd St. Robinson suggested that Wilson get with Siders to see about shared 

space to meet immediate needs and still have landing space for IT staff. The committee 

discussed next steps: create proposals for the GIS Center, a single IT location, and the SLP 

program requests. The committee discussed the Harvill building space. Frederick discussed 

temporary flex space for IT people currently located at 601 N 2nd St. The committee then 

discussed why the basement of the Wesley building and the basement of the Honda 

building are not good options for the SLP program.  

 

Committee Vote: 

 

The committee unanimously approved the motion. 
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